
NEXT MEETING:  WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 15, 2023, AT 7:00 P.M.  
MINUTES OF THE RP ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION

JANUARY 10, 2023
Chairman Steve Quinn called the meeting to order at 7:06 p.m., it having been duly noted that this meeting is being held in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq., notice of which was published in The Record and sent to the Star Ledger as well as posted on the Village bulletin board.  Members present were Tammy Laverty, Harry Menta, 
Linda Quinn, Steve Quinn, Matt Graves, and Nicole Terrarosa. Excused:  Lisa Rehm.  Absent:  Guillermo Lopez-Acosta, Gloria Rivera.  
Hearing of Citizens:  Michelle DeLuca was present as an invited guest to discuss social media posting with the EC.
A motion was made by Steve Quinn and seconded by Harry Menta to approve the November 15, 2022, meeting minutes.  All were in favor of the motion.  
Payment of Bills:  
PO#52063 –- $  500.00 –- Tenafly Nature Center – Remarkable raptors Program 11/29/22

PO#51200 –- $    12.95 –- Barbara DeLuca ​–- 6 clipboards for 11/29/22 meeting 

PO#52208 –- $    27.95 –- Amazon Capital Services –- Rustoleum Gold Paint

PO#52209 –- $    39.99 –- Barbara DeLuca – Deciduous Forests Nature Poster for NP

PO#52362 –- $     53.98 –- Matthew Graves –- 2 Grip-n-Grab for NP

PO#51746 –- $2,374.40 ​–- Ernst Seed ​–- Seed for NP

Correspondence:

· Email dated 11/18/22 from Leslie Olson Re:  Environmental Site Plan Review Action expires 12/31/22
· Email dated 11/27/22 from Jim Macaluso of the Bergen County Audubon Society Re:  RP Nature Preserve
· Jim Macaluso, of the Bergen County Audubon Society, has found a rare bird, a Painted Bunting, which is usually found in the Southeastern US, in the RP Nature Preserve!!  This sighting will be posted and confirmed on Cornell University’s bird site called “eBird”. This posting will bring a lot of attention to the Nature Preserve for as long as the bird stays there!

· Email dated 12/6/22 from Ariel Barreras, Head Children’s Librarian Re:  Children’s Programming at NP in Spring
· Steve met with Ariel Barreras and Carol Velez.  They are anxious to develop programs for kids and adults at the nature preserve.  This is very exciting.
· Notice from BCUA Re:  Public Hearing 1/10/23 relating to proposed amendment to the Bergen County District Solid Waste Management Plan. Hearing to be held 1/10/23 2 11:00 a.m. in the Public Meeting Room at the BUA Administration Building, Mehrhof Road, Little Ferry.
· Steve said we need to stay abreast of plans.  RP needs updating of the sewage system.
· Email dated 1/9/23 from Chair Leslie Olson, Sustainable RP  Re: Introduction to Environmental Club Advisor Helena Petersen
· Leslie Olson and Steve Quinn will be meeting with Ms. Petersen to discuss Sustainable RP and the EC.
Old Business:


· Newsletter – think of articles for spring newsletter.
· Spring ribbon-cutting ceremony at Nature Preserve (Steve Quinn)

· Earth Day 2023 (Hharry Menta)
· All members should think of something to write about so articles are ready when deadlines are announced.
· Programs for Nature Preserve
· Animals and their tracks

· Invasive plants

· Nature photography (maybe partner with library on this)

· Photography - especially if there can be an outing to help those who solely use cellphones.
· Composting (there was someone from the survey interested in helping with this)

· Yoga, meditation – Won Buddhism did a table at the health fair.
· Sketching in the park - reach out to a local artist to oversee and help, maybe Theresa Heidel or the art teachers
· Artwork at the Nature Preserve

· Birdwatching, hawk watching.
· Guided informational nature walks.
· Members should send in their suggestions for future programs at the Nature Preserve.

· Feedback from Instagram followers includes: meditation, yoga, learning about invasive vs. native plans, live animal programs.
· Have students make signage for the nature preserve - can be a contest or can rotate and display in the boards at the preserve - for example: Carry in, Carry out signs, no pets signs, etc. - can also share their artwork on social media

· Would recommend also setting up FB events and/or Eventbrite to try to further publicize events (Eventbrite is free if events are free.)
New Business
· Michelle DeLuca was invited to discuss social media postings. Earlier in the meeting, she mentioned ideas for programs at the Nature Preserve.   Michelle will soon be the social media manager for the village.  She has already started a new Instagram account and will be officially launching a new Facebook account as well.  Facebook can be found at /ridgefieldparknj and Instagram @ridgefieldparknj.  She has already helped with the Nature Preserve survey and will update it to make it active again so it can be sent to all members of the RP Nature Association email list.

She has plans for outreach to different organizations and businesses in the area.  She has made connections for the EC and RP Nature Association through various Instagram postings.  She will format the responses already received on the Nature Preserve to make it easy for everyone to read.

She has gotten feedback from someone who is a package engineer specializing in sustainability who very much wants to apply some of his expertise in environmental and community efforts.  She also knows someone who is originally from Ridgefield Park that works for a composting company and may be able to assist RP with educational information and/or contacts.  

Michelle has gotten a lot of positive feedback on the Nature Preserve. She said the Hasbrouck Heights Green Team has reached out about the Nature Preserve and even asked if non-residents could volunteer to help out.  Teaneck Creek Conservancy has reached out several times and they also post about the Nature Preserve.  She has also had contact with the Bergen County Audubon Society.
Michelle will continue posting info and updates on the Nature Preserve.  Members should let her know if they have anything they would like to see posted and she’ll take care of it.  She also brought material and photographs of signage at the Felix Neck Wildlife Sanctuary in Edgartown, MA., that she gave to Steve to look at.
Still to be done for NP:
· EC to contact Bergen County Mosquito Commission regarding helicopter spraying of the Nature Preserve.

· Installing trail cameras in preserve
· Results of Nature Preserve Survey – Michelle will format the answers received so far and then the EC will send out the survey to the RPNA email list.
Clothing for Nature Preserve:  Michelle designed several versions of a logo for the Nature Preserve.  Steve will send her his artwork so she can insert in different versions of the logo to show members for their opinion.  A discussion was held on whether to print the first batch with just one animal or have several different versions.  Michelle explained that the logo is meant to brand the NP while still allowing the center to be changed when desired.  One suggestion was to maybe have a “March Madness” type contest to pick the logo for each year.  The EC is looking to give away free items for the ribbon cutting and then will look at items in the future to see if they might possibly be sold.

It was decided this year to have hats made so that working members can receive one as well as invited guests at the official opening, such as the BOC and county executives.  Backpacks will also be made to be used as handouts at future events.  It was suggested that information could be put into the backpacks when they are distributed.  At this time, the EC will hold off on ordering shirts.  
A motion was made by Steve Quinn and seconded by Matt Graves to order 100 backpacks.  All were in favor of the motion. 

A motion was made by Steve Quinn and seconded by Harry Menta to order 100 embroidered hats.  All were in favor of the motion.

Colors for the clothing/hats/bags were selected as Forest Green with White Logo (or whatever will look best with design) and a brown vest for volunteers acting as stewards during events at the Nature Preserve.  
· Set date for Earth Day 2023 – Tide predictor will be checked to find a suitable date in May or June to hold Earth Day.  Once date is selected, EC will check with Hackensack Riverkeeper and HFRA to make sure they are available.  It was agreed to add a free ice cream truck to the day to attract visitors.
· Bird Count – January 21, 2023, 9:00 am. – 11:00 am - meet at Nature Preserve by tree sculpture.
· Nature Walk – February 18, 2023, meet at 9:00 a.m. at Nature Preserve
· Meeting dates for 2023 to be held at 7:00 P.M. in the nutrition center at the Civic Center
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· Elections were held.
A motion nominating Steve Quinn for Chairman was made by Tammy Laverty and seconded by Matt Graves.  All were in favor of the motion.

A motion nominating Lisa Rehm for Vice Chair was made by Steve Quinn and seconded by Tammy Laverty.  All were in favor of the motion.

Harry Menta alerted everyone to a concert scheduled for 3:00 p.m. on January 22, 2023, at the civic center.  It will be a piano concert with a slideshow to live piano music.  He believes it is environmental pictures being shown while Carolyn Enger plays.  Nicholas Schneider will be the opening performer.

Steve Quinn wanted to point out that purchases are being made and then members advised at the next meeting of the purchase.  In the future, he would like to send out the info on the purchase to be made and then if members do not agree with the purchase, they can email back.  It will be assumed all purchases are approved if no emails are received.
Steve would also like to have some type of award or recognition for someone doing good for the environment.  He would like members to think about an award and who would be eligible so it can be discussed at the next meeting.
The next regular meeting is scheduled for February 14, 2023, 7:00 p.m. in person at the lower level of the Civic Center.  Since it is Valentine’s Day, the EC will reschedule the meeting for February 15, 2023, at 7:00 p.m. in the nutrition center at the Civic Center.
There being no further business, a motion was made by Steve Quinn and seconded by Linda Quinn adjourning the meeting at 8:25 p.m.  All were in favor of this motion.








Respectfully submitted,








Barbara DeLuca







Barbara DeLuca
cc:  Commissioner William Gerken
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